

## **MEMORANDUM**

To: The City Council

Borough Presidents Borough Boards Community Boards

From: Mayor Eric Adams

Date: January 2024

Re. Citywide Statement of Needs for Fiscal Years 2025 and 2026

In accordance with Section 204 of the City Charter, I am pleased to submit for your review and comment the Citywide Statement of Needs for Fiscal Years 2025 and 2026.

For access to the Statement of Needs and accompanying information on the use and location of existing city-owned and leased properties, please visit the Publications page of the Department of City Planning's website at: Citywide Statement of Needs.

The Statement of Needs provides information on new and existing facilities that the City expects to site, expand, relocate or consolidate during the next two fiscal years. Please bear in mind, however, that budget or program shifts may dictate elimination or deferral of individual proposals included in the Statement of Needs.

Comments and proposed locations for these facilities may be submitted to the Director of the Department of City Planning, 120 Broadway, New York, N.Y. 10271, or at SON DL@planning.nyc.gov, within 90 days of receipt of the Statement of Needs.

Thank you for your participation in the City's facilities siting process.

Sincerely,

Eric Adams

Epin Adum

Mayor